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January 30, 2019

Chair Fagan and Members of the Senate Committee on Housing

Oregon State Capitol Salem, OR 97301

Re: SB 608

Dear Senator Fagan and members of the committee,

On behalf of the NW Energy Coalition, I am writing provide support for SB
608, a bill to improve tenant rights.

The NW Energy Coalition is an alliance of about 100 environmental, civic and
human service organizations, progressive utilities and businesses in Oregon,
Washington, Idaho, Montana and British Columbia. We promote development
of renewable energy and energy conservation, consumer protection, low-
income energy assistance, and fish and wildlife restoration on the Columbia

and Snake rivers.

This is the first time the NW Energy Coalition has submitted testimony on a
bill regarding tenant and housing issues. We normally participate in issues
related to energy, utilities and, particularly, energy efficiency. However, over
the past couple of years, the Coalition has been investigating the link between

energy efficiency upgrades in homes and housing stability.

Certain markets are being identified as underserved — those less likely to
undertake energy efficiency projects. Underserved households lose out on
projects that will reduce monthly bills and increase health and safety in the
home. What we have found is that families living in rental properties are
perhaps the most underserved by regional energy efficiency programs. This is

sadly ironic, because these households are often the ones that have the most to



gain from the health benefits and financial savings that come with energy efficiency improvements.
However, landlords are reluctant to make investments when tenants pay the utility bills and tenants
are reluctant to invest in upgrades when they don’t have security in their tenancy. That leads us to the

problem of housing stability.

To address this underserved market, we must start with housing stability. Once we have secured
greater housing stability for renters, we can begin to build programs that will help expand energy
efficiency services to those homes. Senate Bill 608 will make progress on this important issue and we

urge your support for this bill.

Sincerely,
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Wendy Gerlitz
Policy Director



